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1. Update on Strategic Plan Implementation 

CIS visit     (for noting) 
Ray Davis, Associate Director of School Support & Evaluation, visited CCGS on 23 to 24 August as 
part of our membership application. The visit was part of the process to assess our application to 
join 720 high performing schools from 112 countries as a member of CIS. Ray met with and 
interviewed a broad range of CCGS staff and concentrated his questions around the: 

 Quality of student learning 

 Quality of pedagogy  

 Support systems for students 

 Culture and environment at CCGS 

 Governance and management 

 Future strategic direction and initiative  
 
Ray will issue the School with a written report and at the final meeting he did provide the 
following verbal observations regarding CCGS: 

 The School has a wonderful supportive culture 

 CCGS delivers all aspects of boys’ schooling well 

 Academically it is a high performing school which offers a board educational offering  

 CCGS is well positioned to undertake accreditation with CIS 
 
Ray also visited MLC during this week to assess their membership application. 
 
CIS School membership           (for noting) 
I have received notification from CIS that CCGS has been granted full CIS School Membership. 
CCGS is now part of a global community of high achieving schools and along with MLC is the first 
school in Western Australia with membership.  This is a wonderful achievement for our School 
community. Our next step will be a self-study process which is the beginning of our journey 
towards gaining accreditation. 
 
Strategic Plan lunches      (for noting) 
At the beginning of this term, I invited staff to meet with me in regard to the School’s progress 
with the Strategic Plan and to provide an opportunity for to ask questions. We held seven sessions 
over a lunch time period in the first few weeks of term and overall had a good number of staff in 
attendance and great feedback on the Strategic Plan.     

2. Risk and Compliance Update 

Stranger danger                                                                                                                                             (for noting) 
Channel 7 recently ran a story regarding a stranger approaching two CCGS boys in Dalkeith. The 
students felt uneasy and ran back to the family home. Fortunately our staff have been working 
with our students regarding “stranger danger”. We have spoken with staff and students about the 
danger that could exist.  

3. Matters for Noting 

Staffing     (for noting) 
Appointments 

 Sally McMormick: Computer Science Teacher, P/T Term 4 

 James Morgan: Prep School Classroom Teacher, F/T Term 4 

 Adam Hartley: Science Teacher, Semester 1, 2017 

 Graham Nolan: Computer Science Teacher, F/T ongoing for 2017 

 Robert Dodds: Digital Learning Co-ordinator, F/T ongoing for 2017 

 Les Goh: CIS Curriculum Lead, two-year appointment 
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 Ian Moran: Graphic Designer, P/T ongoing 

 Jennifer Gates: Humanities Teacher, P/T ongoing 

 Deborah Hill: Alumni Co-ordinator, F/T ongoing 

 Claire Molinari: Director of Centre for Excellence, ongoing  

 Graeme Wood: Director of Cricket & First X1 Coach 

 Michael Ralph: Indigenous Co-ordinator 

 Khiem Ly: Residential Year Group Co-ordinator 

 Holly Rose: Head of Logistics and Analytics 
Resignations 

 Spina Santini: Data Processing Manager – 5 August 2016 
 
Educational trends 
As discussed in the August council meeting, please see the list below of options available to 
council members to update and deepen your understanding of global education trends: 

 AISWA Briefing the Board Conference 

 PD with Executive member of AISWA 

 ISCA website 
 
Schools funding              (for noting) 
The federal government is planning to move away from the Gonski funding model after next year 
to tied funding forcing the states to introduce policies, such as screening Year 1 students for 
phonics and writing skills, in an attempt to lift disappointing test results. Education Minister Simon 
Birmingham said funding after 2017, when the government commitment to Gonski funding 
expires, would be tied to improving results. The government want to shift the emphasis from 
untied funding to specific programs and measures such as the screening of Year 1 children, which 
it argues are proven to produce results. Senator Birmingham said the assessments would be a 
"light touch" test designed to identify children who were not picking up the reading skills as 
quickly as they should. 
  
WA Year 9s defy flat NAPLANs             (for noting) 
West Australian Year 9s have been lauded nationally for stand-out success in the latest NAPLAN 
results, which otherwise contained few good news stories. Federal Education Minister Simon 
Birmingham used plateauing nationwide results to complain that "despite significant funding 
growth, we are not getting sufficient improvement in student outcomes". WA Year 9s bettered last 
year's results and the national average in all five categories - reading, writing, spelling, grammar 
and punctuation, and numeracy. 
 
CCGS NAPLAN results             (for noting) 
The Year 3 cohort is strong and their NAPLAN results were very pleasing. The Year 5 results, 
however, are more concerning.  This is consistent with the Allwell data collected in Year 4.  
In the Senior School, the results in the various literacy tests, as well as in numeracy, are good. 
Approximately 18 students will be required to sit the OLNA Maths in Year 1 with approximately 30 
students to sit for Reading and approximately 75 to sit the Writing test.  
Overall, there is a lot to celebrate in the results and staff members involved feel the results 
vindicate our approach to NAPLAN testing, which ensures students are given the opportunity to 
become familiar with the tests’ format, without any compromises to the overall teaching and 
learning programs. 
 
Crossing the Fence           (for noting) 
As part of our strategic direction and alignment with MLC, I have increased the lines of 
collaboration between the schools. Next year, girls from MLC and boys from CCGS will participate 
in ‘Crossing the Fence’ classes.  
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Wealth and good teaching key factors                           (for noting) 
Teacher quality and student wealth are overwhelmingly the strongest predictors of student 
success and could be contributing to the flatlining NAPLAN results. Stephen Dinham, Professor of 
Instructional Leadership, Melbourne Graduate School of Education, at the University of Melbourne, 
said increasing variations between rich and poor, well-resourced and impoverished schools, the 
quality of the teaching workforce and teacher training programs in different universities were all 
contributing to the plateauing in NAPLAN outcomes. "Teacher quality alongside relative wealth 
are the biggest factors in academic success at school," Professor Dinham said. "So the biggest and 
by far the most important factor in succeeding at school is your socio-economic status, while the 
biggest in-school factor is the quality of teaching." The School’s PD program and staff performance 
standard enables us to ensure we attract and retain high performing staff. 
 
$3bn extra but school tests stall                           (for noting) 
Despite billions of dollars flowing into schools under the Gonski reforms, the latest results for 
student tests in literacy and numeracy show standards flat-lining. Scores for the 2016 NAPLAN 
tests, released today, show no significant gain in any of the subject areas, or any state, with the 
exception of Year 3 Reading in South Australia. Education Minister Simon Birmingham has 
demanded action from schools, saying plateauing results are not good enough, given the extra 
money being spent. He said the federal government had increased education funding by 23.7 per 
cent since 2013, yet reading scores had increased by just 0.40 per cent since then, writing scores 
had fallen by 0.20 per cent and numeracy increased by 1.26 per cent. The latest results confirm a 
trend that writing test scores in high schools have actually worsened since 2011. 
 
Watchdog gives nod to banning Chinese speakers        (for noting) 
Barring native-speaking Chinese students from enrolling in Chinese as a second language during 
the VCE is unlikely to be discrimination, Victoria's human rights watchdog has declared. There are 
concerns students with no Chinese heritage are being deterred from studying the language 
because of fierce competition from classmates who speak Chinese at home. This has led to just 400 
non-Chinese speaking students taking up year 12 Chinese in Australian schools. It is hoped advice 
from the Victorian Equal Opportunity and Human Rights Commission prompts an overhaul of the 
state's rules. The commission told the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority that 
requesting information about languages spoken at students' homes does not constitute 
discrimination if they could prove the move was reasonable. 
 
Maths minus boys equals confidence                 (for noting) 
The numbers just aren't adding up for girls at co-educational schools. Female students' confidence 
in maths and science subjects severely lags behind that of boys, according to an OECD study. It 
seems this is having a profound impact on what they are choosing to study, with figures from the 
Australian Mathematical Sciences Institute showing only 6.7 per cent of female year 12 students 
taking advanced mathematics and only 17.5 per cent studying intermediate mathematics. 
(Participation rates were higher across the board for males.) However, a Melbourne University 
study has found that girls at single sex schools are more confident in maths than those at co-ed 
schools. 
 
OBA events                  (for noting) 
Mark Morrissy, Carol and I travelled to Sydney and Melbourne in late August to host evenings with 
old boys and partners, parents (former, current and future) and friends of Christ Church. The 
events provided guests with the opportunity to connect with members of the School community, 
meet me and engage in dialogue regarding the current and future plans for the School. My 
presentation covered the Strategic Plan, Master Plan and several videos which were well received. 
There was very good attendance at both events and similar events are currently being planned for 
2017. 
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Parents’ Association                (for noting) 
The PA held their AGM on Wednesday 7 September and elected the following Office Bearers and 
Committee Members. 

 Chair: Karen McQuillan 

 Deputy Chair: Stephen Wicks 

 Secretary: Fiona McLarty 

 Treasurer: Paula Everett 

 Boarding Rep: Anita Dickins 

 Uniform Shop Rep: Lani Byk 

 Events: Jo Hudson 

 Prep School Rep: Jill Pellicione 

 Senior School Rep: Amanda Kemal 
 

Committee 

 Con Zempilas 

 Ken Everett 

 Mary O’Hanlon Creed 

 Diane Mason 

 Marika Auret 

 Sophie Seton-Browne 
 
World Staff Day      (for noting) 
The PA held a morning tea on Friday 16 September for all staff members to thank them for 
everything that they do. This was well received by the staff and was also a celebration of our CIS 
membership.  
 
Building Good Men Leadership Breakfast Series   (for noting) 
On 14 September we launched the first leadership breakfast event for students from Year 9 to 12. 
The event was fully subscribed within 24 hours with a wait-list in place. Community members were 
invited to host one of nine tables and share their own experiences, failures and successes with the 
aim of providing the boys with an insight into the journey they might need to consider beyond 
Christ Church. These events will continue in 2017 as we invite community members from a diverse 
range of backgrounds to share their journeys and wisdom. 
 
Building Good Men Scholarships                         (for noting) 
The name of the General Excellence Scholarships has been changed to Building Good Men 
Scholarships. Since the name change, the scholarships have gained more traction and we have 
received more applications than previous years. 
 
International brochures                (for noting) 
CCGS brochures have been produced in simple and complex Chinese which will be used as 
promotional collateral for visiting international guests and overseas travel. The brochures provide 
a snapshot of CCGS and what we can provide to our international students. 
 














































